WWW 16th-22nd November

The Black Redstart was still in the churchyard on the 16th with at times two being reported,  like wise the bird at Brent Mill Bridge was also still being seen with two birds together at his location on the 19th. The Brent Mill bird(s) haven't been seen since that date, however one was reported in the churchyard on the 21st.
150 low flying Fieldfares moving west between Ball Gate and Glasscombe Corner on the 16th suggested just a local movement. Otherwise reported winter thrush movement has been restricted to  smaller groups probably moving between local feeding sites.
Some movement of Wood Pigeons was reported earlier in the week, however the change in the weather signalled a larger movement with 2,000+ reported moving SW between 08:00 and 09:00 on the 21st with 6,500 seen moving on the 22nd. These were also observed from the top of Diamond Lane and seen to be passing close to or overhead of Brent Hill with non further west of that line. South Brent would seem to have been on the fringe of the movement with larger numbers being observed further east in the county, for example 35,000 at Sidmouth on the 21st and 20,000 at Exmouth on the 22nd.

There is still a Pied Wagtail roost near the old station site with 50+ on the 16th dropping to 30 on the  22nd. Also on the 22nd there were 29 Collared Doves at Hatchlands Farm. On the high moor on that date an observer had to be content with flushing one or two Snipe although a bulky (female?) Peregrine was wide ranging having first been seen on the ground on the lower slope of Brent Fore Hill. During some of the strongest winds Rooks were observed visiting the rookery off the bottom end of Plymouth Road, almost as if they were checking that their assets were secure.
At least 2 Red Admirals were seen out and about on the 22nd.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
